
Quinoa Introduction in the River Valley
Farmer/Grower Grant Final Report — FNE02-406

Restatement of Goals:

This project was undertaken with the purpose of determining the practicability and
profitability of Quinoa cultivation in Western Maine. To determine this, it was necessary
to grow Quinoa for the first time in Maine, and to determine the likely yield of future
crops, the risk of pests and disease, the likely farm gate price, and the depth of the
market.

Changes in Farm Status:

There has been no change in the status of my farm since the grant application was made.

Project Partners:

The project had three key partners of cooperators. First, there was the Rive Valley
Growth Council, an organization keenly interested in developing new crops and opening
new markets in Western Maine. The Growth Council assisted with project design and
technical resources, and also assisted in monitoring and evaluating the crop. The Growth
Council was responsible for gathering market data. Another key partner was the
Threshold to Maine RC&D Area. This organization provided key project design and
evaluation inputs, and also assisted in monitoring results. RC&D has agreed to take on

Ithe development of a Quinoa crop in Western Maine as a key project, and will work with
U Maine and research farms to this end. The project also worked with U Maine
Extension and the Soil Conservation Service in project design and monitoring activities.
Finally, University of Colorado Quinoa Expert Dr. Sarah Ward was a key cooperator and
consultant.

Project Activities:

To start, I met with the project cooperators and communicated with Dr. Ward. Together,
we decided on a project design. I treated two acres of sod with Roundup and, after it had
worked for a while, I tilled the two acres several times over. The land was then divided
into 17 separate plots, and all the plots were stringed off The plots were arranged in two
rows of 8 (with one plot set aside for the planting of a special strain) and the plots were
planted so that there were two plots of each of the eight strains, and in no case were any
of the identical seed plots close to each other.

Seeding the plots was vexing, due to the size of the seed (it is smaller than a radish seed).
After some discussion among the technical advisors, it was decided to use a belly-seeder
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